
From the Principal - Mrs Maraga      14 December 2016 
 

Semester 2 Reports for Semester 2 2016  
The semester two reports were sent home on Monday 12 December. These reports provided information about your 

child’s progress over the last two terms. If you would like to speak to your child’s teacher about the report please  

contact them to arrange a suitable time.  

 

Classes 2017  
Next year the students from Years 1 to 6 will commence school on Monday 30 January 2017. As in previous years we 

will place the students into temporary classes until we know exactly how many students are attending Regentville PS. 

Once we have determined exact numbers we will inform you and the students of their permanent class placement for 

2017.  

We will be welcoming many new families to our school community next year as well as farewelling our large Year 6 

Group this year. I know that as always, the new parents and students will be warmly welcomed to our school by all. 

At this stage we are expecting approximately 720 students to make up our school next year.  

 

Kindergarten 2017  
The first day of school for our Kindergarten students at Regentville will be Wednesday 1 February 2017. It will be an 

exciting time for them and their families as they commence their formal education at ‘big school’. The wonderful 

P&C will be providing their now traditional “Tea and Tissues” in the hall for all parents. All parents are invited to 

come along for a cuppa and a chat after their children have joined their class.  

Parents are also booking in timeslots for their child’s Best Start Assessment to be held on either Monday 30 and  

Tuesday 31 January 2017. If you require more information about this please contact the school office.  

 

Thank you to P&C  
A big thank you to the wonderful members of our P&C. Their tireless work running discos, stalls and supporting  

students and staff at our school is very much appreciated.  

 

Thank you to helpers  
A school this size with all that is happening cannot function without the support and at times, help from parents and 

grandparents. On Wednesday the staff provided a morning tea as a way of saying thank you to the many helpers this 

year. It was lovely to share a special event with many of the people who have helped this year in many different ways 

to support student learning. Your time and efforts is very much appreciated by all.  

 

Thank you to our fabulous staff  
The wonderful staff at Regentville PS all contribute to making this such a fabulous school. Our Clerical Staff, the 

Learning and Support Officers, the General Assistants and our Teachers all contribute to ensuring we provide the very 

best opportunities for all our students.  

I would like to thank them all for their wonderful contributions to the education of many children here at Regentville 

PS and wish them every success and happiness in the future.  

 

Happy holidays  

The last day for students this year is Friday 16 December. 

I would like to wish you all a happy and safe holiday filled with lots of enjoyable family time. I look forward to  

welcoming our students and parents in 2017 refreshed and ready for the excitement of the new year.  
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History Heroes mural design depicting 148 years of Education at Regentville PS 
 

On Monday of this week our Library wall came to life with the painting of the mural researched and designed by The History  

Heroes SOLE students. 

 

There has been lots of interest and discussion generated from the pictures on the mural. 

In particular the banner that reads ‘Help Save Our School Regentville’. 

 

This banner depicts an important slice of Regentville PS history. In 1990 the development of Glenmore Park, with plans for a new 

school 200 metres away at the bottom of the hill, was a threat to Regentville PS, one of Regentville’s land marks. Concerned  

residents attended a meeting to plan positive action. A committee was formed and a name chosen SOS- SAVE OUR SCHOOL. 

Door to door surveys, letter writing, signs and engagement with the local papers and radio station helped gather momentum. 

 

A sign was erected on the roof of the schoolhouse, after it disappeared one night, the community was angered. A new sign was 

sewn together from people’s bedsheets and with short notice over 100 people raised the sign which attracted media attention. 

 

This was all co-inciding with a state election. The Minister of Education subsequently announced that the department would  

purchase extra land adjacent to the existing school site as the first school for Glenmore Park. Regentville PS remained and has  

continued to grow thanks to the actions of those community members many years ago. 

 

This significant event in the history of Regentville is captured in the mural along with other important artefacts in our school’s  

history. 



Dates for the Calendar ENROLMENTS FOR 2017 
 

We are still accepting  
Kindergarten enrolment  

applications for 2017.  
 

If you have a child, or a friend who 
has a child, who turns five  before 

the 31 July 2017 now is the time to 
enrol.  

 
For an Application to Enrol  

package, please contact the school 
office. 

14 December Year 6 Farewell Dinner- School Hall 

14 December Last day the canteen is open 

15 December K-2 Party Day 

16 December Stage 2 Party Day 

16 December Stage 3 Party Day 

16 December Last day of school year for all students 

30 January 2017 Students in Years 1-6 return 

1st February Kindergarten students commence 

MESSAGE FROM THE CANTEEN 
 

I would like to wish all the students and their families a Merry Christmas and  
Happy New Year. 

Thankyou to all my wonderful canteen helpers, without their  
help we would not be able to open every day. 

Mrs Simmons 

MESSAGES FROM THE OFFICE 
 

Thankyou to all parents, caregivers, students and teachers for a wonderful 2016 school year. If you are leaving 
the school at the end of this year please contact Mrs Gerrish before Friday 16.12.2016.  

 
Lost Property– If you are missing any items including drink bottles, lunch boxes and uniforms please check the 

lost property bin located in the front office.  
As we are overflowing with lost items we will empty the bin this Friday.  

 
We wish you a very Merry Christmas and  

Happy New Year.  
 

Have a safe vacation and see you back on  
Monday 30th January 2017. 

 
Mrs Siczak, Mrs McMillan, Mrs Gibbs,  

Mrs Gerrish, Mrs Beck and Mr Canning 
 
 












